
1845-157 – TEACH Grant Obligation to Repay Grant - Individuals 6/5/2023

The College Cost Reduction and Access Act (Public Law 110-84) (the CCRAA) established the 
Teacher Education Assistance for College and Higher Education (TEACH) Grant Program under 
Part A of the Higher Education Act of 1965, as amended (the HEA).  The regulations governing 
the TEACH Grant Program are in 34 CFR 686.  

The regulations govern when a TEACH Grant will be converted to a Direct Unsubsidized Loan, as
well as provide for annual notifications from the Secretary to the recipient regarding the status 
of a recipient’s TEACH Grant service obligation.  Under the regulations, a TEACH Grant recipient 
can request conversion if the recipient decides not to fulfill the TEACH Grant obligations for any 
reason or if the recipient fails to begin or maintain qualifying teaching service within a 
timeframe to complete the service obligation in the requisite eight-year period.  Additionally, 
the regulations describe the notifications the Secretary would annually send to all TEACH Grant 
recipients regarding the service obligation requirements. 

The Department is requesting an extension without change of the approved information 
collection for the TEACH Grant Obligation to Repay the Grant regulations as proposed in 34 CFR 
686.43.  

TOTALS
Responses 77,109
Respondents 66,236
Burden Hours 13,131

Paperwork Burden Statement

According to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a 
collection of information unless such collection displays a valid OMB control number.  The valid 
OMB control number for this information collection is 1845-0157. Public reporting burden for 
this collection of information is estimated to average 0.17 hours per response, including time 
for reviewing instructions, searching existing data sources, gathering and maintaining the data 
needed, and completing and reviewing the collection of information.  The obligation to respond
to this collection is required to obtain or retain a benefit (Pub.L. 110-84).  If you have comments
or concerns regarding the status of your individual submission of this information, please 
contact Beth Grebeldinger at beth.grebeldinger@ed.gov directly.


